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Dear Professors,

Thank you very much for serving as the guiding advisors for the Arete Honors Program’s
Topic Explorations course.

Topic Explorations is a required course in the Arete Honors Program, and we encourage
students to use it as an opportunity to explore different fields or deepen their expertise. Due to
the diverse professional backgrounds, interests, and preparatory abilities of each student in the
Arete Honors Program, the supervision of Topic Explorations may differ slightly from that of
supervising graduate students. We provide the following suggestions but, of course, respect
the final decisions of the guiding advisors.

1. Regarding project planning and workload:

We welcome students investing more time and effort into completing this course. However, if
a student’s plan exceeds the workload of one credit by a significant margin or requires more
foundational skills to execute well, they can consider breaking it down into different parts to
be completed gradually over different semesters.

2. Regarding grading:

Usually, students are asked to write a written report of 5,000 to 20,000 words, meeting
academic standards, as the basis for grading. However, different fields may have different
situations, so what kind of results students ultimately need to submit still depends on the
judgment of the guiding advisor. In any case, we will ultimately require students to upload a
written report and send it to the guiding advisor for reference.

In addition, there will be a poster presentation event in the 18th week. We kindly ask you to
take some time to come to the event, consider the students' performance at the presentation
venue, along with their final written report or other results, and give the final semester grades.
We also invite you to criticize and give guidance on other students' projects at the event
(further information will be sent via email).

Generally, we recommend reserving grades above 90 for students who have made outstanding
efforts and achievements.

If you have further questions, please email the program office: aretehp@nycu.edu.tw

Once again, thank you for taking care of the Arete Honors Program!

Best regards,
Arete Honors Program
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